Jefferson County 4-H Council Meeting Minutes for Nov. 13, 2017
**Attendance:  Laura Kitchen, Council Treasurer;  Laurie Hampton, Paws-N-Claws/Sec.;  Brett Nunn, Golden Clovers/Rifles;  Heather Taracka, Olympic Reptile Club;  Michelle Christiansen & Lacey Tuttle, Clover Cut Riders;  Laura Nathan, Glenda Meek, Angie Doan, Silver Spurs;  Chris Franson, P-N- C & County Mountys;  Bethel Moore, County Mountys;  Danell Mackey, Discovery;  Tanya Barnett, 4-H Coordinator;  Tina Anderson, Golden Clovers/President

**President Tina Anderson called the meeting to order at 6:35pm.  US Flag Salute and 4-H Pledge

**Around-the-room introductions.

**Tina explained that both the Executive Committee and the Horse Committee had already met this evening before Council and encouraged everyone to be a part of Council Committees.

**M/S/C to accept the Oct. Council minutes with the change – year-end pins tabled until the Nov. 13th meeting.

**Treasurer’s Report:  Cash Balance of $29,936.98.  Thank you to Laura for her annual donation to Council of her County Fair premium check which is the largest one yet that she has ever received.   Discussion as to the fact that none of our 3 Council scholarships have been paid out, so the amount showing actually only gives us $186.29 for this year’s graduating Seniors.  We need to be thinking about fundraising for our Scholarship Fund.   Clubs that helped with the Fruit Sales asked for their amount of income.  This report will be on file for audit.

**After discussion, M/S/C to accept both Merit Based Grant applications – one from Discovery 4-H Club for $178 and the other from Peninsula Poultry 4-H Club (Chicken Champions) for $200.  Money will come out of the Health funds. 

**After discussion, M/S/C to accept the new 2017-18 Jeff. Co. 4-H Year-End Pin Requirements.  Clover Buds may choose to complete 5 of 7 of the requirements.     L Hampton will head up the committee to work on #6 Service-In-Kind.    Re: #7 – the Record Book Committee will meet to decide on RB content, a new score sheet and a “creative” recordkeeping system.

**Tanya is available to meet with clubs for enrollment help.  Or could do a class for all to attend.

**After discussion, M/S/C to use all of the Ferino’s money for those asking for the $25 enrollment scholarships.

**Year-end financial reports are due to Tanya Dec. 1st from all clubs with their own EIN numbers.  Those clubs whose funds are in Council need to give Tanya an idea tonight of how much money they have in Council.

**ID’ed Committees & those interested(some will be temporary and will meet only a couple times a year):  Record Books – Chris and Heather;  Service-In-Kind – Laurie;  Fundraising and Scholarships will work together – Ginger, Tanya, Laurie, Linda Gately, Felecia.  The Record Book Committee will meet on Monday, Nov. 27th, 4-7pm, in the WSU Classroom.  Scholarship/Fundraising will meet soon, as will Service-In-Kind.  Please let Tanya know which committees you are interested in.  4-H Leaders, parents/adults & teens may take part.
**Our Super Saturday will be Sat., Jan.20th, in the 4-H Bldg. at the fairgrounds.  Discussion:  Workshops on teamwork, youth conflict resolution, what is available for teens at the state and national levels, how to engage parents, challenge activities, oral reasons.  Please let Tanya know about any other workshops that you would like to see offered.  Open to other counties?

**Suggested that we do a time in the schools to promote 4-H with each club/project having their own table. AND that we would like to have a Leader/Adult  retreat again with attention to how to network our projects with other clubs in other counties.

**Laurie spoke a bit about Fair Convention and Fair Funding.  She will email out an example letter that could be sent to our Legislators in Olympia.

**Annual Calendar passed out.  Will be added to.  Note – our next Council meeting is Dec. 4 not 5

**New Volunteer Orientation is Nov. 30th and Dec. 7th
**KYG  will begin soon.  This year’s topic is about lobbying, how bills become law, having a voice in government.  Open to all high school teens, in 4-H or not.  Does count as credit for homeschoolers.   Will meet between now and Feb. and will be in Olympia Feb. 17 – 20.  Will begin fundraising soon.  Let Tanya know asap if you have teens who are interested.  We will partnership again with Clallam Co. 4-H in doing the classes.

**Low Ropes Challenge Course Facilitator Training will take place in Feb., April & May.  Tanya will be taking the training and staying at the camp (Bausite).  If you are interested talk to her so the cost can be discussed.

**Please sign up for your club to do a 10 minute presentation at a future Council meeting.  Tell Council who you are and what you do and why.  Inspire others.  Can be counted as a Public Presentation.
CLUB  SHARE    **Olympic Reptiles – 4-Hers will be presenting their animals at the Y’s winter camps over the holiday break.  **Peninsula Poultry – Had their kick-off meeting this Sunday.  Are planning chicken videos and therapy trips to retirement homes.  Feather Palooza is scheduled for April.   **Golden Clovers Rifles is meeting every Tuesday. Are using single stroke pneumatic air rifles. Have 4-6 4-Hers at meetings and would like to grow their membership.  Have good facilities and support from the Sportsman Club.  Finishing up their 2nd NRA grant application.  **Discovery 4-H has 6 boys doing robotics twice a week, 3 hours a day working toward their next big event.  The theme this year is Hydrodynamics (working with water).  They have put together a project about human waste and septic systems and aerators.  They will share with the public at their NW Discovery Lab on Nov. 30th, then will complete the project and develop a robot.  **Clover Cut Riders held their first meeting.  Have new members and new volunteers.  Want to learn jumping and dressage this year.  Are going to Bakers Stables this weekend.  All members are excited and having fun.  **Silver Spurs will meet tomorrow to elect officers and plan their Holiday Ride.  Given other August commitments, members “might be” at County Fair.   **County Mountys will ride this Sat.  Hope it won’t be raining….   **Paws-N-Claws meets again here tomorrow.  Very excited to have new members.

**Closed with our 4-H Skill Wheel reflection.  Meeting adjourned at 8:15pm.   Submitted by L Hampton

